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MUNCY BOROUGH COUNCIL 
February 6, 2018 

 
The meeting of the Muncy Borough Council was called to order in the Borough Council Chambers at 7:01 P.M. by 
President Ed Feigles. Followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Council Members present were Ed Feigles, Elaine McAleer, Rick Umpstead, Dana Bertin and Linda Stine, Buzz Baker.  
Absent were Bill Burns and Mayor Jon Ort. 

Staff Present: Borough Manager Bill Ramsey, Police Chief Jim Dorman, Solicitor Chris McKinnon  

Guest: Pat Crossley of the Williamsport Sun-Gazette, Bill Poulton & Brian Auman representing the Muncy Historical 
Society, Resident Jeff Guinter and Scott Delany representing Muncy Area Fire Company. 

Minutes of January 18, 2018 were motioned for approval by Linda Stein and second by Dana Bertin.  All were in favor 
Motion carried. 
 
Public Comments 
Jeff Guinter of Woods Run Rd attended the meeting to thank the borough street crew for their efforts in snow removal. 
 
Bill Poulton and Brian Auman presented council with an update/design on the future 8.05 acre John Brady Park.  The 
park is a multi-year project and will consist of walking trails and a nature park.  It is located off North Market Street.  
They are requesting use of a Fema property for parking and possible shared expenses.  Linda Stein will represent the 
borough with Elaine McAleer as an alternate on the committee the Historic Society has created for this project. 
 
Unfinished Business 
Auditor Appointment 

Motion to appoint Zelenkofske Axelrod LLC as the 2017 auditor was made by Rick Umpstead and second by 
Linda Stein.  Motion carried 4-2.  Nay votes by Elaine McAleer and Buzz Baker. 

Commission/Board Vacancies 
Muncy Municipal Authority – Terms ending 2023 
 Mike McAleer – Motion by Dana Bertin.  Second by Linda Stein. All were in favor. Motion carried. 
 Scott Williams – Motion by Dana Bertin.  Second by Buzz Baker.  Motion carried 5-1. Nay from Ed Feigles 
Zoning Hearing Board – Term ending 2023 
 Marcus Myers – Motion by Dana Bertin.  Second by Linda Stein.  All were in favor. Motion carried. 
Board of Health – Term Ending 2023 
 Jon Ort - Motion by Dana Bertin.  Second by Linda Stein. All were in favor. Motion carried. 
Civil Service Commission – Term ending 2024 
 John Whitaker - Motion by Dana Bertin.  Second by Buzz Baker.  All were in favor.  Motion carried. 
Shade Tree Commission – Term ending 2023 
 Edward Costello - Motion by Dana Bertin.  Second by Linda Stein. All were in favor. Motion carried. 
Historical Commission – Term ending 2023 
 Tabled 
Planning Commission – Term ending 2022 
 Tabled 
 

Treasurer’s Report 
Motion to accept the treasurer’s report as present was made by Dana Bertin and second by Elaine McAleer.  All were in 
favor Motion carried 
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New Business 
 
Appointment of Pension Plan Administrator 

Motion by Elaine McAleer to accept Resolution 2018-005 appointing Bill Ramsey as the administrator of the 
Borough’s Pension Plans was second by Dana Bertin.  All were in favor. Motion carried.   

 
Annual Community Yard Sale 

Brandy Kift will once again run the community yard.  The sale will be held on Saturday, May 5, 2018.   
 
Annual Clean-up 
 The annual clean-up will be held on Thursday, May 10 and Friday, May 11, 2018. 
 
Alley Issues 
 Linda Stein received complaints on speeding on the alley located between Green Street and East Water Street. 
 
Correspondence/Announcement 
 
First Community Foundation Partnership informed the borough the request for the Muncy Resiliency Project was not 
selected for this grant cycle. 

Roads to Freedom requested a donation to their non-profit organization that empowers people with disabilities. 

Lycoming County Resource Management Services informed the borough they are discontinuing its off-site tub grinding 
service.  The service will be available in the cases of natural disaster or emergency situations.  In this case the County 
Commissioners would have to grant approval. 

Borough Reports 

 Borough Manager – Bill pointed out to council that council members can participate via phone conference if a 
resolution is in place and a quorum exists.  A resolution will be drafted for discussion and possible action. 

 Police Report – attached.  Issues with current software are a concern.  Chief Dorman will contact other 
departments to see if they are experiencing the same issues and report back to council with recommendations. 

 Fire Department – attached.  Council was informed the Fire Company will be receiving state funding which they 
use towards debit reduction.  They also have been aggressive in their training efforts. 

 Streets Department – December and January attached. 

 Zoning/Building Reports – attached. 

 Commission/Authority Reports – MBMA, WBRA, Muncy Public Library 

 Committee Reports:  Recreation – Currently working with FBLA to create a power point presentation to present 
to Muncy Rotary later this month. 

An Executive Session was requested to discuss personnel.  No action will be taken. 

With no further business to discuss, motion to adjourn was made by Dana Bertin at 8:47 pm.  All were in favor. Motion 
carried. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Elaine McAleer 
Acting Secretary 
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